
 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and 
Chatswood High School 
Works notification  |  19 October 2023 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and improved 
education facilities to support the student community. 

Retaining wall works at Chatswood Public School on Centennial 
Avenue 

Retaining wall works along Pacific Highway is finished and we thank the local and school communities 
for their patience during these works. 

On Wednesday 18 October work will start in the middle of the Centennial Avenue retaining wall and is 
expected to take four weeks, depending upon weather. 

A schedule of dates and activity is provided in the table below. The map on page 2 shows work locations 
and pedestrian access arrangements which will be maintained for the duration of these works. A 
pedestrian detour will be in place at the corner of Pacific Highway and Whitton Road pedestrian crossing 
as shown on the map on page 2. 

This stage of the work is the final stage with impacts to local roads and footpaths and we thank the 
community for its understanding as the we work to complete this work as quickly as it can.  

Timing and location Activity 

Stage three: Mid Centennial Avenue boundary wall 

Wednesday 18 October to *Wednesday 15 
November 

7 am to 5 pm (Saturday hours finish at 4pm) 

* End date is weather dependant 

 

 

 

• Traffic controller at the locations for 
pedestrian detours; 

• Site establishment including installation of 
barriers to create a shared pedestrian footpath 
(as shown on map); 

• Demolition of existing brick wall; 
• Construction of new foundations and concrete 

wall; 
• Construction of new retaining wall; 
• Demobilisation of site. 

School pick-up and drop-off (PUDO) 

For the duration of the mid Centennial Avenue boundary wall works, the bus stop and PUDO will be in 
place as marked on the map on page 2.  We still request that parents do not conduct U-turns in the 
driveway to the public-school carpark on Jenkins Street. This will assist with student safety. 
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Map of stage three work zone, pedestrian detours and locations for school pick-up and 
drop-off 
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